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Sept. 5 2019 
 

NIRB - Nunavut Impact Review Board 
Talia Maksagak 
Manager, Technical Administration 
P.O. Box 1360, Cambridge Bay, NU X0B 0C0 
Manager, Technical Administration 
info@nirb.ca   
tmaksagak@nirb.ca 
 
NRI – Nunavut Research Institute 
Mosha Cote 
Manager-Research Liaison 
P.O. Box 1720 Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0  
mosha.cote@arcticcollege.ca 

 
GNCGS – Community & Government Services 
Ken Wasylyshen, Manager, Land 
Admininstration  
Government of Nunavut,  
Kugluktuk, NU X0B0E0 

kwasylyshen11@gov.nu.ca 

TC - Transport Canada 
Prairies and Territories Office: 
Box 8550, 344 Edmonton St,  
Winnipeg, MB R3C 0P6  
Pnrean-pnreen@tc.gc.ca 
 
Nav Canada 
Olivier Meier  
Manager - Land Use and NOTAM Office 
1601 Tom Roberts Avenue,  
Ottawa, ON, K1V 1E5 
landuse@navcanada.ca 
 
PROPONENT: 
Kailey Wright 
Northern Energy Capital 
72097 7th Ave 
Whitehorse Yukon Y1A 1R5  
kwright@northernenergycapital.com  
 

Dear Ms. Maksagak, Mr. Cote, Ms. Meier, Mr. Wasylyshen, Ms. Wright:  
 
RE: NPC File # 149184 [Rankin Inlet and Baker Lake Meteorological Towers] 
 
The following works and activities have been proposed in the above-noted project proposal: 

1. Installation of meteorological towers. 
2. Location: Kivalliq Region; near Rankin Inlet and Baker Lake  

 
A complete description of the project proposal reviewed by the NPC can be accessed online using the link below. 
 
The Nunavut Planning Commission (NPC) has completed its review of the above noted project proposal. It conforms 
to the Keewatin Regional Land Use Plan (KRLUP). The proponent has undertaken to comply with the applicable 
conformity requirements of Appendix C, G, and H of the KRLUP.  The project proposal requires screening by the 
Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) because it does not belong to a class of exempt works or activities set out in 
Schedule 12-1 of the Nunavut Agreement. 
 
By way of this letter, the NPC is forwarding the project proposal with this determination to the NIRB for screening.  
Project materials, including the applicable conformity requirements, are available at the following address: 
http://lupit.nunavut.ca/portal/project-dashboard.php?appid=149184&sessionid= 
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The regulatory authorities to which this letter is addressed are responsible under the Nunavut Planning and Project 
Assessment Act (NUPPAA) to implement any of the applicable requirements by incorporating the requirements 
directly, or otherwise ensuring that they must be met, in the terms and conditions of any authorizations issued. 
 
This conformity determination applies only to the above noted project proposal as submitted.  Proponents may not 
carry out projects and regulatory authorities may not issue licenses, permits and other authorizations in respect of 
projects if a review by the NPC is required. Regulatory authorities may consult with the NPC to obtain 
recommendations on their duties to implement the existing land use plans prior to issuing licenses, permits and 
other authorizations under subsection 69(6) of the NUPPAA. 
 
My office would be pleased to discuss how best to implement the applicable requirements and to review any draft 
authorizations that regulatory authorities wish to provide for that purpose.  If you have any questions, please do not 
hesitate to contact me at (867) 857-2242. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Peter Scholz 
Senior Planner, 
Nunavut Planning Commission 
 
cc. 

NWB - Nunavut Water Board  
Richard Dwyer, Manager of Licensing 
P.O. Box 119, Gjoa Haven, NU X0B 1J0 
licensing@nwb-oen.ca  
 
KivIA - Kivalliq Inuit Association  
Brenda Osmond & Ashley Aupaluktuq-Burton 
Lands Administrators 
P.O. Box 340, Rankin Inlet, NU X0C 0G0  
bosmond@kivalliqinuit.ca 
aburton@kivalliqinuit.ca 
mserra@kivalliqinuit.ca  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ECCC– Environment Canada  
Georgina Williston  
Head Environmental Assessment  
Suite 150-123 Main Street  
Winnipeg, MB R3C 4W2  
georgina.williston@canada.ca;  
ec.eenordrpnnu-eanorthpnrnu.ec@canada.ca  

 
GNEDT Airports – Department of Economic 
Development & Transportation Airports 
Jody Kusugak, Commercial Development Officer  
Nunavut Airports Division 
Box 560, Rankin, NU, X0C 0G0 
jkusugak@gov.nu.ca, hangidlik@gov.nu.ca 
 
GNCGS – Community & Government Services 
Mr. Mustafa Azmal 
Bag 200 Cambridge Bay Nunavut X0B 0C0 Canada 
mazmal@gov.nu.ca 
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